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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

OPERATIONS AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE
2817 CANAL STREET
RTA BOARD ROOM, SECOND FLOOR
NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

THURSDAY, APRIL 12 2018 AT 9:00 A.M.
COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairwoman Sharon Wegner and Commissioner Walter Tillery 
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Ashleigh Gardere and Commissioner Earline Roth 

COMMITTEE CHAIRWOMAN’S REPORT
Chairwoman Wegner reported that during the last board meeting Michael Burnside spoke about heavy smoke coming from bus 167. This bus was repaired the day after Mr. Burnside saw the smoke. He also mentioned seeing an exhaust pattern on the concrete from the same bus. The maintenance department looked into the issue and the issue was corrected. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA was ready for French Quarter Fest this weekend. A plan is in place to serve the ridership during this time. The Canal Streetcar line will be supplemented with buses during the festival. The #5 – Marigny/ Bywater and #55 – Elysian Fields will not pass Esplanade Avenue. Riders will be directed to the Riverfront Streetcar to continue along the riverfront. An extra streetcar will be added to the Riverfront line to accommodate the additional ridership from the #5 and #55 bus lines. We have worked closely with the French Quarter Festival planning team and the City to ensure clear communication of detours and affected lines. We have started communicating this information to our riders and the public via our service alerts and social channels.

Chairwoman Wegner reported that the RTA already started planning for JazzFest. Offboard fare collection will be offered at Esplanade and Grand Route St. John and City Park and Museum during JazzFest. Bus and streetcar replicas will be out at those stops and easy to spot. 

Chairwoman Wegner reported staff installed new bus stop signs on the Tulane line, which is the first of five lines for the pilot of the new bus stop signage designs. Since the install, we’ve received feedback on the signs and are making changes to the designs. The Magazine is the next line in the pilot program.  

Chairwoman Wegner reported that on Friday, April 20th and Saturday, April 21st from 10:00 am to 3:00 pm we will be offering rides on new electric buses that are in town for review and testing. We will be making a loop, picking up and dropping off at South Peters and Lafayette and Tulane and Elks. Come join us for a ride and look at the exciting new electric bus technology we are reviewing for possible future use in the system. Transdev will also be offering rides in their autonomous vehicle Friday the 20th, Saturday the 21st and Sunday the 22nd along Lafayette Street between Fulton Street and South Peters. 

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT 

Justin Augustine had Bill Hoffman give a report on the construction of the Four Seasons Hotel and Private Residences, formerly known as the New Orleans World Trade Center, along the riverfront.  The report can be found in the Operations and Administration Meeting folder.

Bill Hoffman reported that during the construction phase, the RTA’s streetcars would be stopped from coming under the building which will affect the Julia Street Streetcar stop and the Poydras Street Streetcar stop starting May 13, 2018.

In response to Commissioner Tillery, Bill Hoffman reported that this was $450 Million Project.


Chairwoman Wegner reported that this was a great project.

Justin Augustine stated that he has been working very closely with Bill Hoffman on this project.


Justin Augustine reported that the electric bus presentation was bus technology from 3 different bus manufacturers.


Justin Augustine reported that staff was in Fort Worth yesterday for the FTA Quarterly Review so that the FTA could review all grant related projects.

Justin Augustine reported that during the Ferry Terminal Project the contractors have no control over “Mother Nature”, such as the river rising, but contingencies have been set in the budget for these type of delays.

Justin Augustine reported that the City of New Orleans and Ride NOLA were working with the RTA to get the information out regarding the demonstration of the electric buses.
OPERATIONS REPORT
Fixed Route – March 
· There were 0.8 accidents per 100,000 miles on Fixed Route.
· On Time Performance was 71% for the month of March starting on March 16, 2018.

In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Brendan Matthews stated that the 71% did not include any detours.
· Miles between Road Calls were 7,517.
· Boardings Per Hour were 23.9.

Justin Augustine asked the Commissioners to forward any questions regarding this new reporting system to staff. 
Chairwoman Wegner reported that the graphs were very busy for people to understand and some indicators on the graphs were easier to understand than others.

Justin Augustine reported that these graphics have to be understandable for the commissioners and the public.

Alex Posorske stated that he likes how the graphic can go back a couple of months and asked if these graphs will incorporate the set matrixes from the Strategic Mobility Plan.
Justin Augustine reported that staff always reported on the 5 highest performing routes and the 5 lowest performing routes.

Alex Posorske asked if on a quarterly basis the RTA could provide the On Time Performance on each line once the CAD/AVL is on line.

Streetcars - March
· There were 5.7 accidents per 100,000 miles
· On-Time Performance was 63% 
· Miles Between Road Calls were 446
· Boarding Per Hour were 47.8
Ferry - March

· Ridership for the ferry was 103,566
Paratransit
· There were 1.40 accidents per 100,000 miles

· On Timer Performance – 85%

· Miles between Road Calls were 28,656.
· Boardings Per Hour for Paratransit were 2.14 

· 22,000 trips were requested and 16,248 were completed and staff continues to monitor cancelations.

· In response to Commissioner Roth, there were 8 complaints regarding Paratransit.
Brandan Matthews showed the committee the GoMobile 2 Scanner and showed how it would work on the buses and streetcars.

Justin Augustine stated that if anything happens that the buses and streetcars were not on schedule, the GoMobile 2 app can alert passengers.

CAPITAL PROJECT UPDATE

Martin Pospisil reported that all the current projects were in the Engineering Phase.
ENGINEERING AND CONSTRUCTION PHASE 
Martin Pospisil reported on the following:

FERRY PROJECTS

Phase I 
· Everything happening on the riverside of the floodwall - the portion of the existing ferry terminal and the construction of the new ferry terminal and the landscaping on the river side of the floodwall was considered Phase I.
· The final design will be completed by tomorrow and was on track to advertise for construction and the contractor will have one year to finish the project by October, 2019.

Phase II 
· Everything on the protection side of the floodwall which includes the installation of the half grand union special track work, the connector between the Canal Street Streetcar Line and the Riverfront Street Streetcar Line and all special track work improvements that would be made on the Riverfront Street Streetcar Line. 

· The Riverfront Street Streetcar Line will be shut done and all the special track work needed to be ordered and delivered before construction.
· Carrollton/Claiborne Special Track Replacement (St. Charles Streetcar Line, Riverfront Streetcar Line Special Track Replacement & Tamping - 2019 all the construction will take place and be completed in the first quarter of 2020.
· The Water Leak Mitigations (A. Philip Randolph and ENO Facility – all the Engineering work was competed and at the Finance Committee Meeting staff would be asking for approval to advertise the packages.

· The Napoleon Facility Renovation was completed and waiting for SHIPO review and FTA was helping with that review.

· The St. Charles Streetcar Line Downtown Loop Track Pavement Replacement was in the Engineering Phase 
· Repaint Riverfront Streetcar Line OCS Poles was in the Engineering Phase
· Algiers Park & Ride Rehabilitation – Phase I authorization was approved at the last meeting and the construction document completed in May.

· Passenger Ferry Vessels are 75% completed and the boats should be finished between May-June.
In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Justin Augustine reported that a lot was going on at the foot of the river and the work was being coordinated between a lot of different agencies.

In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Justin Augustine reported that the Riverfront Street Streetcar Line, Canal Street Streetcar Line, UPT Street Streetcar Line and the Rampart Street Streetcar Line will all be impacted by the work on the river and those lines will stop at Harrah’s and the Riverfront Street Streetcar Line will shut down during the various construction phases taking place along the riverfront.

In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Martin Pospisil reported that by the time the Four Seasons was completed with its work, the RTA would also be completed with the work along the riverfront.

MARKETING REPORT:

Candice Marti reported that the Average Time on Hold for Ride Line during the month of March was down to 29 seconds and this was the lowest it has been in two years.
In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Candice Marti reported that industry standards were 25-32 seconds.

Candice Marti reported that the Abandoned rate was 8.32% during the month of March.

In response to Chairwoman Wegner, Candice Marti reported that the graphics show combined numbers from Paratransit and Ride Line and it would be better to separate those numbers.  

Candice Marti reported that the Time To Close Cases during the month of March was 3.8 days.
MARKETING AND CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE UPDATES

· Transit Driver Appreciation Day
· Festival and event detour messaging 
· Riverfront Streetcar stop closure messaging
· GoMobile marketing campaign development 
· Hurricane season planning
· Additional training and support for service alerts and delay updates
· Rideline achieved a :29 average time on hold and an 8.32% missed call rate during the month of March, our lowest averages in over a year
GOMOBILE 2.0 PROGRESS 
· Preparing the current development version of the app for our external beta test
· Internal beta testing is ongoing
PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE REPORT
MEDIA RELATIONS
102 Total Media Mentions in March
· Publicity Value: $256,866
· Total Online News Visitors: 21,259,521 
Community Engagement/Interagency Relations

· RTA reviewed best practices for riding the buses and streetcars. Each student completed surveys on public transportation and received swag. 

· RTA managers met riders of Lines 49, 55, 57 and 88 to collect feedback and distribute schedules, maps and swag for those who completed surveys
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQUIRED TO CONSIDER)

None

AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS 

Alan Drake stated that the air and heating cost for the ferry would be added to the operating cost for the Ferry and he has the expertise in this area and he was willing to assist the RTA with this issue for no charge.
ADJOURNMENT

The Operations and Administration Meeting of April 12, 2018 ended at 10:21a.m.  

